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A very well attended 
Zone Meeting 
The Zone 9 meeting held on 
Saturday the 6th of February 2016 at 
the Royal Canadian Legion Hall in 
Red Deer was attended by over 
thirty members representing the 16 
clubs in the zone, being: Alix Lions 
Club Bowden Lions Club Carbon 
Lions Club Caroline Lions Club Clive 
Lions Club Drumheller Lions Club 
Eckville Lions Club Innisfail Lions 
Club Lacombe Lions Club Morrin 
Lions Club Red Deer Central Lions 
Club Rocky Mountain House Lions 
Club Spruce View Lions Club Sylvan 
Lake Lions Club Torrington Lions 
Club Trochu Lions Club. 

In attendance were: District 
Governor Lion Hank Hoekstra, 2nd 
Vice DG Lion Kris Kozoriz, as well as 
PID Bill Webber, PGD. Donna 
Wozney, and Lion Terry Kozma, 
(Dog Guides, Lions Foundation of 
Canada)  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
mong the topics discussed were: Membership; 
(Recruitment & retention ideas, Membership 
satisfaction, Resources- How are you rating, 
Blueprint for stronger club) Service; (Centennial 

Service Projects, Sharing –Club Activities) Club 
Management; (Parliamentary procedures, Chairing 
Meetings, Elections) Officer Roles & Responsibilities; 
(Overview, of each position, myLCI, District Officer 

Training) Community Needs Assessment; Dog Guides- 
Lions Foundation of Canada. 

Speakers on the afore mentioned topics were: PDG 
Lion Donna Wozney, Lion Suzanne Leshchyshyn, (Zone 
9 Chair) DG Lion Hank Hoekstra, Kris Kozoriz, Lion Les 
Storch, & Lion Terry Kozma, respectively.  
  
 
 

A 
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2nd VDG Lion Kris Kozoriz, waiting patiently to roll the 
mouse and click on the next item, while Zone 9 
Chair, Lion Suzanne Leshchyshyn (standing in 
background) explains topics to the attendees during 
a power point presentation on the Centennial 
Service Projects 
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PID Lion Bill Webber, during his presentation (campaign for PID Lion Dr. 
Patti Hill) advised members present to convey to their clubs, the 
message to support Lion Dr. Patti Hill in her campaign to contest for the 
position of; International Vice President. 

He went on to inform members on how “costly the campaign is” and, 
how our financial supports through diverse fundraising activities set up by 
her campaign committee could help offset some of the financial 
challenges. In addition to pins that Lion Bill Webber had with him at the 
meeting, priced ranging from, $20.00 to $100.00, or a set of 5pins for 
$250.00 instead of $280.00, there are also other fund raising activities. 
For further information on these activities, contact the Edmonton Host 
Club, or go to: lionpattihill.ca 

PID Lion Bill Webber addressing members

     
 
 
Lion PDG Donna; during her presentation on: 
Recruitment & Retention, Member Satisfaction, 
Resources, and Blueprint for stronger Club, 
emphasized on how important it is to be transparent 
with club members through training programs, getting 
all members involved in club activities, etc. 

Using herself and her home club as an example, she 
mentioned that until recently, (due to her role in the 
cabinet) sharing the little acquired knowledge with 
her club revealed, most members of the club were in 
obscurity, regarding the club’s operations. Therefore, 
the need to get members on board the ‘club wagon’ 
was vital. 

 

 
      

A cross section of attendees listening to PGD Lion Donna’s presentation 
 

 

PDG Lion Donna, delivering her speech 

Lions: DG Hank Hoekstra, Terry Kozma, and PDG Donna PID Lion 
Donna Wozney, listening attentively to a presentation on Dr. Patti 
Hill’s campaign 

Reported and photographed by Fogah Amegah
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Immediate Past District Governor 
Dave Dalby presenting te District 
I Lion to DG Hank at the cabinet 
meeting on February 20. The Lion is 
given into the custody of the sitting 
District Governor. VDG Ron Wack-
enhut will inherit the Lion in July...

DG Hank’s Notes:
You will have read on the previous pages, Lion Fogah Amegah’s report 
on our highly successful Zone 9 meeting in Red Deer. I hope that this 
style of meeting can be organized in the other zones. The comments we 
are getting bck from the thirty or so participants are very positive, fea-
turing the fellowship, information, and learning that took place. Thank 
you, Zone 9 chair Suzanne Leshchyshyn for  organizing the meeting!
Other zone meetings are in the works, and I look forward to them as a 
way for Lions to become more effective, and to have some fellowship.
 I performed inductions in Camrose on February 3, and at Pi-
geon Lake on February 27 - which is good. I just wish we weren’t 
dying off  or fading into the sunset at such an alarming rate.
The Edmonton Chinese Club’s New Year’s Party was a great af-
fair - too bad the Edmonton Journal saw fit to publish an artice 
that same day, advising the Dynasty Palace restaurant had been 
convicted of health violations, neglecting to mention the prob-
lems happened in 2014, and that subsequent inspections, includ-
ing one earlier this year showed full compliance with health standards.
I am currently working with Stony Plain Lions on a vision screening project 
- we managed to convince Parkland County to test all their kindergarten 
students - some 33 classes, and so far things are going exceptionally well.
I am looking forward to visitng Morrin, the Vimy Champagne Breakfast,  two 
more zone meetings, Edmonton Northgate and Southgate’s joint 50th Char-
ter celebrations, and whatever other occasions you can think up for me. 

Saturday, March 5th, 2016

 Vimy Lions Community Hall

             Doors open at 9:00 am

Breakfast at 10:00 am

Tickets $20.00 at the door

Please e-mail vimylions@shaw.ca if you are planning on attending.

Deceased Lions
As we prepare for the 
Celebration of Life ser-
vice at the MD Conven-
tion on May 14, for Lions 
who have passed away 
in the last year, we ask for 
your help so that we can 
properly honour them. 
Please report the deaths 
occuring after October 
1, 2015, to MyLCI ASAP 
(this will also save your 
Club money), and send 
the following informa-
tion to PDG Leo Bruseker 
lbruseker@yahoo.com 
at your earliest conve-
nience:
•	 Club Name
•	 Picture (JPG – no less 

than 300kb)
•	 Date of Death
•	 Length of Service
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An Enchanted Evening Dancing through the Decades 

March 05 2016 

 

The Emeralds 
Silent Auction 

50/50 
Dinner 

Tickets $100.00 each 
 

780-452-5841  lionsglobalservice@gmail.com 
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Evansburg Lions Club Highlights from 2015
The members of the Evansburg Lions Club would like to 
share some of the activities and services we performed 
in the community during 2015.  Cash donations were 
made to the following: Camp He Ho Ha, Brightwood 
Youth Ranch, Western Blind Golf Association, Hope Re-
source Centre (Woman’s Shelter), Lions Foundation of 
Canada (Dog Guides), Santa’s Anonymous,  Pembina 
Valley Days, and (CT4DV) towards a CT Scanner for 
Drayton Valley Hospital. We had also raised over $3000 
towards the Community sign which has recently been 
installed.
We sponsored two plaques for the 4-H Public Speaking 
Contest as we have done for several years as well as 
Plaques for two Student of the Year Awards – one for a 
grade 12 student and one for a Grade 9 student.
We also offer a yearly scholarship 
to a graduate from the community 
who is going on to post secondary 
education. The Lions Legacy Schol-
arship of $500 was started several 
years ago to commemorate 75 
Years of Lionism in Alberta and has 
been offered every year since by 
the two local Lions Clubs - Evans-
burg Lions sponsor the one for a stu-
dent from Yellowhead County and 
the Entwistle Lions sponsor one for a 
student from Parkland County who 
is graduating from Grand Trunk High 
School or who is a local homeschool 
graduate who meets the criteria re-
quired. The Lions of Alberta Founda-
tion also provides a matching Schol-
arship in the amount of $500 to the 
winner.
This years winner was Hayley Dudla 
from Wildwood.
You may ask where the funds come 
from to do all this – the answer is 
that we cut grass at the Evansburg 
Cemetery two or three times over 
the summer. We also do a yearly 
Cash Raffle (formerly known as 
the Duck Race) which was started 
many years ago. The past two years 
we have also done a Chicken Drop 
Raffle 50/50 in conjunction with PV 
Daze, this year we also did one at 
the Entwistle Canada Day Celebra-
tion. We had a float in both Parades 
this year and had several volunteers 
helping at the Entwistle Rodeo.
The other project that we have tak-
en on is assisting with the BEE Aware 
Program for grade 7 students and 

the “It’s Cool to Know your Way in a Relationship” Pro-
gram for grade 8 students.
Other volunteer work is done by assisting with PV Daze 
celebrations, co-sponsoring the Community Children’s 
Christmas Party on the second Sunday in Dec each 
year.
We also had some help from a few people in the com-
munity with the grass cutting so we invited the young 
people who helped to attend our Christmas Potluck 
Supper and presented them with a Certificate of Ap-
preciation for their time . 
At present we have 16 members and are always look-
ing for new members and new ideas. We meet the sec-
ond Tuesday of each month at 8:00 PM.

-	 Shirley Smith
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Joint 50th Charter Celebration!
Edmonton Northgate March 21, 1966, and Edmonton Southgate, March 30, 1966!

Saturday, March 19, 2016
Northgate Lions Seniors Centre, 7524-139 Ave

Cocktails: 6:00 p.m., dinner: 7:00 p.m.
Attire: Elegant Business.

Tickets are only $40 each.
From day one, the Northgate and Southgate Clubs have had a special bond – note the similarities in names 
– so this will truly be a Lions community event. The evening promises to be full of laughter, good food, drinks, 
entertainment and a time to renew or make new acquaintances with Lions throughout the new District C-1.

Allan Greenwood – a Red Skelton impersonator will entertain the gathering. Comedy skits and bits from Red’s 
brilliant career will unfold before your eyes, you will be laughing uncontrollably. His tribute performance is 
reminiscent of that simpler time, when comedy was suitable for all members of the family to enjoy together. 
He uses his unique talent to warm hearts, relive fond memories and like Red, laugh at himself.

Please confirm your attendance by February 17, 2016, to facilitate our planning.
Kindly email Lion Carol Moeller: cmmoeller@shaw.ca      or Lion Linda Burt:  lindab99@shaw.ca

Short Takes
Recently the Legal Lions Club made a $2000.00 
donation to STARS at the Edmonton Base facility from 
funds raised selling tickets on a quarter side of beef. In 
conjunction with the donation the Lions Club was in-
vited to tour the base facilities and talk to the members 
of the flight crew. As Stars has recently transferred pa-
tients from Legal to regional hospitals, the Lions Club 
thought it was appropriate to  invited members of the 
Legal Chateau Sturgeon Seniors Lodge to join them in 
taking the tour and helping with the donation of the 
cheque. This is the 30th anniversary of STARS which was 
originated by Lions members in 1985 as the Lions Air 
Ambulance Service. Congratulations to STARS on their 
anniversary and thanks for all of the life support you 
have given our communities.

- Frederick Malott

Lions fundraising to send Cadets to 
Vimy Ridge
Morinville Lions Club is going to sell Vesey’s Bulbs from 
now till 01 May. The fundraiser is part of their contribu-
tion to support the 3061 (1 CER) Morinville Royal Cana-
dian Army Cadet Corp to send some of the cadets to 
France in April 2017 to attend the 100th Anniversary of 
the Battle of Vimy Ridge commemorative ceremonies. 
The 11 day trip would take them through Rome, Vimy 
Region and Paris. They would also have an opportunity 
take in the history of Rome before visiting Ortona, the 
site of the bloodiest battle in the Canadian WW2 Ital-
ian Campaign and honor the Canadian War heroes 
buried at the casino War Cemetery.
Lion member Deborah Robillard, Chairperson heading 
the fundraiser said, “This is a life changing experience 
as 20,000 Canadian youth will march to Vimy Ridge, 
France to participate in the 100th Anniversary Ceremo-
nies. They will tour the trenches and tunnels of the battle 
fields as well as visit Beaumont Hamel Newfoundland 
Memorial where all the soldiers lost their lives in 15 min-
utes. All close to the same age as these cadets. They 
will learn the sacrifices those young soldiers made for 
the freedom we have today.”
The Vesey’s Bulbs Fundraising with Flowers Colour Bro-
chures and order forms arrived this week and Vesey’s 
will process the orders as soon as they arrive and will 
commence shipping mid-April when the bulbs arrive 
from Holland. 
Brochures and order forms are currently at Taser Inc. 
Toys and Small Engine Repair located in the business 
park at #2, 9802-90 Ave, beside Tech Automotive 
phone 780-939-7262 or email taserinc@hotmail.com.

Oyen Pop tab competition Sunday March 20th, 
meal at noon.  Confirm attendance for meal with Ru-
fus @ 403-664-0030.  The Caroline Lions have earned a 
STARS award for 30 years of support, and we are en-
titled to a STARS presentation, whichhas been con-
firmed.  It would be great to have a full house there. 
Caroline Lions Club is also trying to arrange for a free 
bus to haul a bunch of us there, so we may be able to 
pick up some hitch hikers along the way. amy.wickins@
cnrl.com

-	 Amy Wickins

Grande Prairie Lions would like to thank Aurora Eye 
Care and Northern Alberta Eye Institute for recent do-
nations of used eye glasses.

-	 PCC Lynne Coulter

If i had
 a d

ollar for every girl that found
 m

e unattractive, they w
ould

 eventually find
 m

e attractive.
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Every Campaign runs on great ideas - and 
here are some ideas for your clubs to under-
take as a new fundraiser in support of the Dr. 
Patti Hill Campaign. 

IDEA 1: Dedicate one fundraiser to the cam-
paign - Would your club like to do one of the 
following?

•	 Host a BBQ 
•	 Donate a timeshare week to be auc-

tioned at an event - proceeds dedicat-
ed to the Campaign

•	 Have a one-day Shoe Shine 
•	 Host a Zone Fish Fry - Invite the Zone 

clubs to a fundraising dinner
•	 Loony/Twonie Roundup - collect coins 

and donate them into the Campaign 
Jar at each meeting

•	 Fundraising with Mystery boxes 
•	 Baby and Toddler supplies resale -
•	 Board Game Tournament  
•	 Cribbage Tournament 
•	 Billiard Tournament
•	 Christmas Lighting Removal  
•	 Darts Tournament
•	 Death By Chocolate night
•	 Wine tasting / Pairing
•	 Scotch tasting
•	 Information and tasting evening featur-

ing Ales & Craft Beers
Start a tradition that you can continue, after 
the campaign, to support your local commu-
nities for years to come.

IDEA 2: You or your club could become a Par-
ticipation Sponsorship  - Sponsor the cost of a 
specific Campaign event and come along as 
a member of the Candidate’s team to:

o	 Lions Day at the UN (NY, NY) = 
$5000

o	 FOLAC Forum (Ecuador) = $5000
o	 OSEAL Forum (Hong Kong) = 

$5000
o	 ISAAME forum (Sri Lanka) = $8000
o	 ANZI Forum (Indonesia) = $8000

IDEA 3: Other funding opportunities
•	 Host a Hospitality room at a convention 

at $500 each

IDEA 4: Join the Campaign as a spokesperson
•	 Keep your Zone updated on the plans 

and progress of the campaign
•	 Provide feedback for the steering com-

mittee
Email PID Bill Webber (wandjwebber@gmail.
com) if you would like to offer your assistance, 
or need information.

FEEDBACK
YOUR input to the following questions will help 
to guide our campaign to a successful con-
clusion!

1.	 What do you consider to be the qualities 
and skills that make an effective Interna-
tional President of Lions Clubs Internation-
al?

2.	 What leadership skills does Lion Dr. Patti Hill 
display that make her an ideal candidate 
to serve as an International officer? 

3.	 What issues/concerns do you have with 
the administrative service provided by LCI 
to members/clubs?

Please email your thoughts to these questions 
to PID Bill Webber (wandjwebber@gmail.
com).  Your time and consideration is greatly 
appreciated!

LION DR. PATTI HILL 
CAMPAIGN FOR
VICE PRESIDENT
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Money talks ...but all mine ever says 
is good-bye.
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29th Annual Lions International Peace Poster ContestInformation  

2016–17  Theme “A Celebration of  Peace”
Reminder that contest kits must be ordered from Lions International Club Supplies by no later 
than October 1, 2016. Please see attached PR 785 form.

**Helpful Hint – when approaching a school to participate, let them know that the contest 
and topic of peace fits very well in their existing curriculum under the following – “Relation-
ship general outcome / interactions / R – 6.6 / 7. 

If you need poster paper, I have a supply of 50 lb. paper 17” x 23” and is available at $ .30 
per sheet.

Any questions, please call or email:

PDG Lion Claude Carignan carignan@shaw.ca

Ph# 780-478-3935

Contest details
and kits order

form on next page

Our District Display Materials have moved!
The District C-1 Public Relations Banners and 
Display Materials are available to be signed 
out for use.

Where are the materials? Lions Village River-
side

204 Haddow Close NW, Edmonton, AB T6R 3B3

Be sure to call ahead to arrange to collect 
or return the materials that you need for your 

Last December the Wetaskiwin Lions honoured one 
of their own for 60 years of service. Lion Arnold Hoyme 
(Life Member)  was presented with a Chevron Award.
Lion Arnold co-founded the Wsetaskiwin Club with Lion 
Bud Siler 58 years ago along with setting up a chapel at 
the Wetaskiwin Hospital and Care Centre. He was also 
very active with the local youth.
The Club also donated $3000 each to the Salvation 
Army and the Gwynne Parent Teachers Association.

- James Letourneau

More Short Takes
Winfield Lions presented cheques for $10,000.00 each 
to the Wetaskiwin Health Foundation and to the Rim-
bey Hospital and Care Centre. The Wetaskiwin hospital 
will use the money to acquire a CT scanner, and the 
Rimbey hospital and long term care facility will buy and 
install lifts and other equipment
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Peace Poster Contest Kit (PPK-1) ______ Qty. @ US$11.95/each $ ____

Language Required __________________  Tax $ ____

(Available in all official languages.)              Postage & Handling $ ____

Total $ ____

Method of payment

Club/District Acct. # __________________________________________

Lions Club Name ____________________________________________

Officer’s Signature (Required) __________________________________

The protection of your payment data is important to us. Your credit 
card* purchases of Lions merchandise must be made directly online at
www.lcistore.org. Please do not include your credit card number in any
written communication or correspondence. *Visa, MasterCard, Discover.

PR 785 10/15

Ship order to:

Name______________________________________________________

Address (No P.O. Boxes) __________________________________________

City________________________State/Province __________________

Zip Code ____________________ Country ______________________

Daytime Phone # (Required) ____________________________________

E-mail Address______________________________________________

How the Contest Works
Only a Lions club can sponsor the contest in a local school or organized
youth group. The contest is open to students 11-13 on November 15,
2016. Participating students are asked to create posters visually depicting
the contest theme, “A Celebration of Peace.” 

One winner for each contest sponsored by a club is chosen to advance to
the district governor for judging. On the district level, one winner is
selected to go on to the multiple district competition and from there one
winner is forwarded to International Headquarters for the final judging.
Entries are judged at all levels on originality, artistic merit and portrayal of
theme.

During the final judging, 23 merit award winners and one grand prize
winner are chosen to represent the many entries submitted from around
the world.

Awards
Artists of posters advancing to the final international judging are
recognized as follows:
• International Grand Prize Winner receives a trip to an award

ceremony where he/she will receive a cash award of US$5,000 (or local
equivalent) and an engraved plaque. Two family members (one being
the winner's parent or legal guardian) and the sponsoring Lions club
president or a club member (as designated by the club president) will
accompany the winner to the award ceremony. 

• 23 Merit Award Winners each receive a cash award of US$500 (or
local equivalent) and a certificate of achievement.

How to Enter
Lions clubs must order a Peace Poster Contest kit from the Club Supplies
Sales Department at International Headquarters. Available in all 11 official
languages, it costs US$11.95, plus shipping, handling and applicable
taxes. Each kit contains everything your club needs to sponsor one*
school or organized, sponsored youth group:

• Official Club Contest Guide & Rules
• Official School or Youth Group Contest Guide & Rules
• Participant Flyer may be duplicated and given to each participating

student to take home
• Sticker to place on back of winning poster
• Certificates for contest winner and school or youth group

*Clubs can sponsor more than one contest in either the same or multiple
school(s) and/or youth group(s) by purchasing more than one kit. Clubs will
send one poster per each contest sponsored to the next level of judging.

The Lions International Essay Contest entry form is also included in this
kit and on the LCI website.

Kits are available January 15 – October 1, 2016.
Purchase your kit early to allow adequate time for 
shipment and contest planning.

To order Peace Poster Contest kits (PPK 1), submit this form to the Club
Supplies Sales Department at Lions Clubs International at
clubsupplies@lionsclubs.org; call (630) 571-5466 or 1-800-710-7822
(U.S., Puerto Rico, U.S. Virgin Islands and Canada only) or fax this form
to (630) 571-0964. Note: All credit card orders must be placed online.

Visit www.lionsclubs.org [search: Peace Poster]. For more contest
information, deadlines, to download a video and view past finalists’
posters.

Sales Tax:

We are obligated to
charge sales tax in
Illinois and Canada.

Postage/handling Charges:

United States/Canada - Postage/handling charges will
be added at the time of processing your order.  An
additional charge will be added if second day service 
is required.

Overseas - Postage/handling charges will be added at
the time of processing your order.
Duty/taxes may be required upon receipt of your
order. Lions Clubs International is not responsible for
payment of these duties or taxes.

Sponsor a Lions International Peace Poster Contest and join clubs worldwide in sharing children’s visions of peace with your community.

ORDER
NOW!

A Celebration of Peace
29th Annual Lions International Peace Poster Contest 
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Newsletter Notes
Our apologies to those of you who submitted pictures, 
but which did not appear in this newsletter. Editorial 
and file size constraints made it impractical to include 
them. No fewer than 8 pictures of Lions presenting do-
nation cheques were submitted. 
I like pictures, but please, when submitting, note that 
we prefer pictures of Lions and the people they serve 
doing things. Feel free to send pictures of your tail twist-
er being hung by the heels, your President flipping pan-
cakes, kids playing in their new playground, campers 
in a Lions campground sitting around a fire - use your 
imagination.
About those pictures - many of the ones I get from 
you turn out fuzzy -the problem is usually not focus - it 
is camera movement. Our meeting places are gener-
ally poorly lit, so while the exposure may be good, the 
camera or cel phone uses a very slow shutter speed. 
Getting more light can be a problem, but holding the 
camera steady helps a lot - try holding it against a solid 
surface, or steady your body against a wall or post.
Also, the built-in flashes are effective only at very short 

District C-1 Calendar
2016
3	 1	 Morrin Multi Club Visitation	 Morrin	 Marilyn Trentham trenthamfarm@xplornet.ca
3	 5	 Vimy Champagne Breakfast	 Vimy	 vimylions@shaw.ca
3	 5	 Enchanted Evening Fundraiser	 Edmonton (Host)	 lionsglobalservice@gmail.com 
3	 12	 Zone 5 Meeting	 Edmonton	 Stacey Chan chanstacey@hotmail.com
3	 12	 Zone 6 Meeting	 Devon	 Fogah Amegah fogamegah@gmail.com
3	 19	 Edmonton Northgate & Southgate 50th Charter	 Carol Moeller cmmoeller@shaw.ca 
3	 20	 Oyen pop tab competition	 Oyen	 Amy Wickins Amy.Wickins@cnrl.com
4	 4 	 Strathcona Visitation	 Edmonton	 Shirley Sorobey sorobey@telus.net
4	 16	 Zone 1 Meeting	 Grande Prairie	 Joseph Burbank josephlburbank@gmail.com
4	 23	 Eckville 70th Charter	 Eckville	 Linda Kind lmkind377@gmail.com
4	 30	 Rimbey 70th Charter	 Rimbey	 Gwen Olsen rimbeylions@yahoo.ca
5	 12-13	 MD C Council Meeting	 St Albert	 CST Tim Haight cst.tim@mvpinc.ca
5	 13-14	 MD C Convention	 St Albert 	 PDG Claude Carignan carignan@shaw.ca
5	 15	 District C-1 Cabinet Meeting	 St Albert	 Frances Sawiak jfsawiak@telus.net
6	 11	 Athabasca 50th Charter	 Athabasca	 David Maguire davidmaguire@mcsnet.ca 
6	 24-28	 International Convention	 Fukuoku, Japan	 Lions International lionsclubs.org
7	 22-23	 MD C Council Meeting	 ?	 ?
9	 15-17	 USA/Canada Forum	 Omaha, Nebraska	 lionsforum.org
10	 22-23	 District C-2 Convention	 Calgary	 DG Gail Haight gail@mvpine.ca
11	 3-4	 MD C Council Meeting	 ?	 ?
11	 4-5	 C-1 Convention	 Vegreville	 Frances Sawiak jfsawiak@telus.net

2017
5	 4-5	 MD C Council	 ?	 ?
5	 5-7	 MD C Convention	 ?	 ?
6-30 - 7- 4	 International Convention	 Chicago	 Lions International lionsclubs.org
		  (100 years of Lionism)
9	 21-23	 USA/Canada Forum	 Portland, Oregon	 lionsforum.org

distances - for a digital camera, it is usually not more 
than 10 feet or so - and the ones in digital cameras are 
worse!
Please - do not “email” your pictures. Most programs 
allow you to “email” pictures, but they automatically 
reduce the file size to make them easier to transmit, 
and while they look goodish on a computer screen, 
they print very poorly. If you want to send a picture, 
it should be a minimum of 400k. If you know how to 
reduce a picture’s file size, great! If you don’t, just send 
the original as an attachment.
Finally, the most interesting material in a newsletter is 
news about what is happening around the District. Let 
us know what you are doing - be proud of your service!

Available for 
download at: 
http://lions100.lion-
sclubs.org/EN/tool-
box/logos.php (as 
are the ones on 
page 7)Re
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Lions of Alberta Foundation
Has your club ever:

•	 Awarded a Bill Webber Sight Fel-
lowship?

•	 Awarded a Lions Legacy Scholar-
ship?

•	 Awarded a Sight Bursary for a 
blind student attending college 
or university

•	 Contacted the LOAF for chari-
table receipts

•	 Awarded a Dr. Jack Dobush Fel-
lowship

•	 Awarded a Dr. Patti Hill Fellowship

•	 Contributed to the Southern Al-
berta Flood Fund?

If you have done any of these activi-
ties, you have been partnering with 
the Lions of Alberta Foundation.  So 
why not help direct the future of our 
foundation?

YOU ARE INVITED!!! Come to our Spring 
Board meeting and learn how your 
club can benefit.

WHERE: Sylvan Lake Lions Community 
Hall

5119-50A Ave, Sylvan Lake, AB 
T4S 1E1

WHEN: April 16th @ 10 AM – 3 pm

(Lunch will be provided on site)

See You In St. Albert
 1st MD C Convention
May 13 & 14, 2016
Download Registration Form

St. Albert Inn & Suites
Reserve a Room Online

Fillable Registration Form 
at: http://mdclions.org/wp-
content/uploads/2015/11/
MDC-Registration-Form-Fill-
able.pdf
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